The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. President,

My name is Adriana and I am from Brazil and moved to New York City during summer break. The school that I go is Dwight school and it is a very nice school. Also, I am in 5th grade going to 6th grade. This is the first time that I sent a letter to the President of United States of America. First, I am sending you a letter because I have a problem in school that I see that I want to fix it and the problem is bullying. When you are bullied that makes you feel really sad so I wanted to see how to fix it.

This issue is important to me because it already happened to me and some from my friends of Brazil. I felt really terrible when I was bullied because bullies just think that is cool to hurt people's feelings. Also, it doesn't affect just me, it affects my friends because no one likes to be bullied. They feel terrible and they didn't do anything wrong for other people to bully them. The bullies are thinking that they could to anything because they are smarter or taller. You need to stand up for yourself and try not to let it bother.

A solution for this issue is to have some lessons in every school to show just how is awful to bullying is. We could have a class discussion when everyone seated in a circle and discuss about what happens to you. People can help you find a way out. Finally the last idea that can solve this problem is a teacher after lunch can stay and talk to the students if they want to talk. When some children are having their break some children can stay and have some talk and see if the teacher can help you. Thank you for spending the time read my letter.

Sincerely,

Adriana Berlfein